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15 March 2019 
Dear Parents and whanau of Lower Moutere School ς  
 

The term is whizzing past ς we have gone from a desperate need for water to the rain now cancelling school events! We 

ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿƛƴΗΗ ²ƛǘƘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘǳŜƪŀ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ п-6 snorkelling trips both being called off, 

we know the disapointment is shared with both parents, students and teachers.  

Stopping Distance demo.  

Yesterday, the school was lucky to have the team from the 

Tasman District Council show our students the challenges for 

drivers when they need to stop in a hurry. It also reiterated the 

message to travel slow past schools, safe travelling speeds and 

the importance of safe checking when crossing a road. It is a 

time for the school to reiterate that point that the speed that 

parents travel at, when arriving or leaving our school, must be 

slow. We note on many times, people in vehicles accelerating 

hard when near the school. The demonstration yesterday reinforced how long it takes to stop, how far a body 

can be thrown if hit, and of course, the potential outcome does not need to be explained.  

DRIVE SLOW WHEN GOING PAST A SCHOOL ς KEEP YOUR SPEED DOWN - FOR ALL OUR CHILDRENS SAFETY. 

  Unveiling our carvings  

We had a fantastic morning this morning as the two panels on our school gate were unveiled, making the 

whole gateway complete. We are grateful to the kaumatua from Te Awhina marae who have been so 

supportive of the school, from the beginning to now. John Mutu was the carver back in 1991, has also been 

the carver some 28 years later! He has involved many of our Year 8 boys and Ronald (Te Awhina) to produce 

the final result ς of which we can be proud of and admire for generations to come! Thank you also TDC 

Councillor, Peter Canton, and Ministry of Education representative  Julie Bytheway for attending. 

 

 

Paid Union Meetings  

The NZEI teachers union has advised all teaching staff in the union, that a Paid Union meeting has been called for 
next Thursday, 21 March at 1.30. 
The school has chosen to attend the afternoon meeting (rather than the other option of meeting in the morning) to 
reduce any inconvenience, to our parents.  
Therefore, it would be appreciated if students could be collected from the school over the lunch break.  
If you are unable to collect your child, there will be some supervision at school until 2.50pm.  
Again, we apologise to you all for the inconvenience caused. 

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
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Board Room news  

The Board of Trustees met for the first time this year, last night. The main items discussed were as follows: 

¶ The school Charter, Annual plan and student targets were presented. These are available for viewing in the 

school office. 

¶ The budget for the school year has been set. As with all schools, funds are always tight! A large number of 

parents have supported us with payment of activity fees, which helps us plan ahead for activities for the 

students. 

¶ Maths Specisalist teacher role ς how this is being developed in our school, was discussed. Mike Lynch is leading 

this project in our school, and started with target groups of students. 

¶ Other initiatives were presented to the Board, such as STEAM classes across the school, the try-athlon and a trial 

using dogs in school, for therapy based learning. To expand on this, there is huge research to support student 

learning in schools by the use of having a dog at school. Naturally, the school needs to select carefully the dog, 

and have procedures in place to manage this. For term 1, we are trialling this initiative in the school. Here are 

ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎΣ ŦƻǳƴŘ ōȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ ŘƻƎǎ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΧ 

o therapy dogs can be used in a variety of classroom settings. Reluctant readers who don't like sharing in 

front of their teachers or peers, can find reading to a dog less stressful. 

o therapy dogs, research indicates they help build relationships, help calm students and reduce anxiety, 

and help promote self esteem. 

o A dog can do things we can't as humans and any resources that we can get to help students and their 

needs. You will recognise our therapy dogs because they will be wearing either a special scarf or vest!  

If you have any feedback about the initiatives that we are trialing, we welcome your thoughts! 
o  

¶ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǾƻƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƎŀǳƎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘΗ  

¶  

¶  

¶  

¶  

¶  

¶  

¶  

¶ Seniors fundraising for a 3d Printer!  

 

 

Slade, along with a group of seniors, are keen to fundraise for a 3D printer for the school. To 

support the seniors, we are having sausage sizzles on the next 3 Fridays, to raise funds. We need to 

raise $1000 ς which we think we can do easily! Your help is appreciated!!     Our first Sausie Sizzle 

started today! - $2 for a sausie and bread!! 

Further to this, a group of seniors are making SLIME!! And will be selling this next FRIDAY. It is $3 a cup/bag!  

 

Slime Shop 
Guess what a big slime shop and other cool stuff is coming your way !   Starting next Friday . 

We would like to know if your child can or cannot buy slime and stress balls  -  if they can well thatõs great. 

Slime is $3 .00      Stress balls are $1.50  

The profit that we receive will go to a 3D printer . 

Thank you - Emma, Waimea, Karma and Hayley. 
 

¶  

Swimming Pool closing  

The swimming pool will be closing at the end of March. All swimming programmes across the school are nearly finished, 

however could seniors continue to bring their togs to school, daily. Many thanks! 

Thanks for the support that you all show for our school and our students. 

Have a great term! 

Chris Bascand (JP) Principal 

Stars of the Week 

     



 

   

Room 1é 

             Dancing because of the rain 

                           
 

 
 
 

Our recent MUFTI DAY and SAUSAGE SIZZLE  
Raised an incredible $446! 

Thanks everyone for your support in acknowledging the fantastic efforts of the fire fighters. 
 

Notices 
 

Bus Fee Payment Reminder  ð for those that live outside the school bus zone. $35 per student or $70 per family.  

Now overdue. 
 

Scholastic Bookclub Orders ð Due into the school office on Monday  
 

Pokemon cards  -  are very popular at the moment  ð children can bring these cards to school but  there being no 

swapping or trading here at school.  
 

School Gates  -  Help us to k eep the  school gates closed  at all times after passing through ð this is to keep our 

children safe within school grounds.  Please also make sure students do not stand at the gate to keep it open  for 

other students . 

 
 
 
¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΧ  
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH  

Mon 18th  

PP date 28th  

Scholastic b ook club orders due to office  
 

Trip to Tonga Island -EMR ð Year 7 & 8 Students  

Thurs 21 st   Paid Union Meeting ð school finishes at 1.30pm  
Fri 22 nd Mobile Dental Clinic arrives ð here until April 11 th  

Tues 26 th  Year 7/8 Summer Sports Tournament  

Fri 29 th   Last day for use of s chool pool  

APRIL   

Mon 1st  & Tues 2nd Year 7/8 Sailing ð Kaiteriteri  

Tues 9 th   Year 7/8 Immunisations  
 

Year 7/8 Tackle Rugby Tournament  

Thurs 11th  Board of Trustees Meeting (6pm in the staffroom)  

Fri 12 th  Last Day of Term 1  

Term Dates for 2019  

Term 2  Monday 29 th  April  To Friday 5 th  July  

Term 3  Monday 22 rd  July  To Friday 27 th  September  

Term 4  Monday 14th  October  To Friday 20 th  December 

Room 1 had just read a library book called 'Here 
comes the rain.' Guess what happened next... 

Spelling 



 

   

         

 

 

      

 

Community Oral Health Service  
The mobile clinic will be here at our school from 25 th  

March until 11 th  April.  
For any urgent dental care outside  that time, parents should 

contact a contracting dentist  in their community.  
0800 TALK TEETHς 0800 825 583 

MOTUEKA & TASMAN MOBILE CLINIC 528 1160 X7. 

 


